

Warren County Commissioners
Work Session
Commissioners Conference Room
May 8, 2023 12:00 p.m.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin called the work session of the Warren County commissioners to order with Commissioner Jeff Eggleston present, and Commissioner Tricia Durbin present by phone.

Staff Present: Pamela Matve, Chief Clerk, Phil Gilbert, Director of Tax Claim, Solicitor Nathaniel Schmidt, Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer and Brian Bull, Chief Assessor 
 
Citizens Present: Josh Cotton (WTO), and Andy Close (Your Daily Local)

Announcements: Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin announced that the meeting is being recorded

Public Hearings: None

Public Comment: None

New Items of Discussion: 

Lake Shore Tax Appeal:  Brian Bull, Chief Assessor stated that he would like some clarification with the tax settlement; how do we handle the PILT since there is a credit coming to them.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin stated that he recalls discussion about a 50/50 payment. This year and going forward they pay 50% of what was agreed to.

Brian Bull, Chief Assessor recommended that for ease in his office, we forgive all payments until the credit is depleted.

Everyone was in agreement with doing this.

Solicitor Nathaniel Schmidt the asked if there was an agreement with the School District and the municipality to do this. Brian Bull, Chief Assessor stated he would reach out to them.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin asked we could pass around an MOU for all taxing bodies to agree to.

Commissioner Jeff Eggleston asked, doesn’t the settlement state how it will be paid to which Brian Bull, Chief Assessor stated no, it just gives the amount.

Three + One Agreement: Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer stated that Three + One in a company that will access all the bank statements and evaluate transactions and fees to look for improvements or changes that can be made.

He stated that if they do not find a savings, we do not have to pay a fee; if there is a savings to be had, we would pay a one-time fee of $9,900.00.

Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer said he reached out to other Treasurers in the Commonwealth, and the feed-back is very positive. 

Commissioner Tricia Durbin stated that they presented at the last CCAP board meeting, and she asked Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director to reach out to them.

Denny stated that if the timing is right, we should have an answer by the end of June.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin asked Pamela Matve, Chief Clerk to place this agreement on the agenda for Wednesday.

Agreement with Remedy Analytics: Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin stated that this company reviews medical costs along with prescription costs in line with Highmark and it is time to renew.

Commissioner Tricia Durbin stated that in 2022 the county saw a savings of approximately $100,000.00.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin stated that this will be on the agenda for approval for Wednesday’s meeting. 

Old Items:

Policies & Procedures:

Projects: 

Upcoming Commissioner Meeting Review: The agenda for the May 10, 2023 Public Meeting was reviewed.

Department/Committee Updates: 

Tax Claim: Phil Gilbert, Director of Tax Claim stated that the tax collectors have turned in their tax payments received; he then reviewed the report. 

The preparation for the Tax Sale is going smooth.

Treasurer: Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer stated that the Game Commission has changed the way antlerless deer tags are done; there will be no more mail in, everything will be done over the counter or on line. This will start in June. Therefore, there may be a long line coming out of his office for those that show up on day one to purchase. 

Denny then stated that there will be a delay when an Amish person comes in because they do not have a social security number, we cannot bypass that field until we call and get permission. 

General Discussion: 

Joint Task Force: Commissioner Jeff Eggleston stated that after multiple conversations, there will not be a joint task force for the Riverfront project. People like the way that the Trestle-to-Trestle group is handling things. 

Broad Band: Commissioner Tricia Durbin stated that CTC has sent in the agreement and is being reviewed by Solicitor Nathaniel Schmidt. She then asked Pamela Matve, Chief Clerk to place this on the agenda for Wednesday for approval.

Jim Decker sent an email to Commissioner Tricia Durbin regarding the NW Commission and them going after a broad band grant; we need to connect with them so that we are not walking all over each other. 

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin stated that Youngsville TV is also going after some of the grant funding.

With nothing further, the work session was adjourned at 12:28 p.m.
 
Respectfully,					
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Pamela J. Matve				
Chief Clerk
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